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SPRING AND RIDING TIME ARE HERE 
 

 Wow!  The high temp forecast for today is 89 

degrees.  The weekend forecast looks pretty good too.  

The wind won’t be too bad either, at least early in the 

day.  So, time to air up those tires, tune up, and hit the 

road or trail.  The first tour in our area, the “Steam ‘N 

Wheels” race and ride in Abilene is next Saturday, the 

23rd.  It is a really good tour, so if you don’t want to 

race, you can try the leisurely ride.  Also Jeff has listed 

a whole number of other tours coming up soon on the 

club website, so take a look, and get ready to ride. 

 

24 HOURS IN THE CANYON 

 

In case you haven’t read your emails, the club will 

again have a team entered in the 24 Hours in the 

Canyon Ride, which will take place on June 1st and 

2nd.  Ron A. is Captain of the team and would like to 

have all members join in the fun.  If you can be part of 

the team, let Ron A. know as soon as possible. 



   

RIDING GOALS 

  It has now been over a year since some riders set their annual 

goals.  Some made their goals, some didn’t (including yours 

truly), but if you didn’t make it, don’t be discouraged, there is 

always a new year.  This year, let’s run the goals on a calendar 

year basis, i. e. the number of miles you plan to ride in the time 

that remains in calendar year 2013. 

 

 If you would like to set a riding goal for 2013, please send 

me or Mary Anna an email with your goal.  Also, as you ride, 

send Mary Anna an email reporting your progress.  Send your 

email to Mary Anna at  rather than her 

old office email.  As some of you know, Mary Anna is retiring 

soon and will no longer get the emails at her old office. 

HALE ON WHEELS/ HALE ON FEET 

 

 If you have heard rumors that there will not be a Cowboy Days 

celebration in 2013, those rumors are false.  The Herald has assured the 

Chamber that they will again sponsor Cowboy Days, and there will be a 

bike ride and run this year.  Linda Morris with the Chamber and our 

own  Gabriel Martinez (for the ride) and Ron Appling (for the run) are 

already at work to make the 2013 edition the best ride and run yet.  If 

you can help either Gabriel or Ron A., please let them know.  

Registration is now open at Active.com or BikeReg.com and the 

website, www.haleonwheelsbikeride.com, has been updated.  Check it 

out and make your plans to ride on Sept. 21, 2013. 
 

 



Club Member   email    cell phone 
 
Andrews, Brad     
Appling, Ron     
Aven, Sandra     
Aycock, Chase    
Baker, Carolyn     
Barrera, Frances     
Bertsch, John     
Bertsch, Kathy      
Carroll, Angel     
Carroll, Greg     
Carthel, Fonty     
Cherry, Lisa     
Earhart, Jeff       
Estrada, Tomas      
Fox, Tara      
Gomez, Ramiro     
Griffin, Les      
Hardage, Ashley   
Hardage, Carley    
Hardage, Stacie      
Hardage, Tim      
Henthorn, Adam    
Hernandez, Eugene   
Kaufman, Randy    
Lancaster, Andrew   
Luevano, Ernesto    
Marlar, Carl      
Martinez, Edgar     
Martinez, Gabriel    
Martinez, Guadalupe    
Martinez, Ofelia     
Montalvo, Martin   
Moralez, Yolanda     
Moreno, Hilario      
Nichols, Jack      
Porter, Richard      
Quintanilla, Ron     
Schott, Ross     
Self, Ed       
Self, Mary Anna      
Self, Mitchell      
Shaw, Rick      
Stewart, Kevin    
Zolman, Phil    




